 
APPEAL BY THE CHILDREN OF SREBRENICA AND BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA
 
On the occasion of the 25th anniversary of the genocide at Srebrenica (11 July 1995) war children from Srebrenica and Bosnia and Herzegovina call upon the international community and the United Nations and its agencies and institutions finally to listen to what they have to say.
 
to the President of the United Nations General Assembly Tijjani Muhammad-Bande, 
U.N. Secretary-General António Guterres,
the U.N. Security Council,
the Member States of the U.N. and the E.U.
 
Srebrenica/Göttingen, June 2020 
 
 
Mr President,
Mr Secretary-General,
Honoured representatives of the International Community
 
Please, now, finally, listen to us!  We, the war children of Srebrenica, have waited 25 years for you, the adults who caused the war that brought us so much pain and suffering or who failed to prevent that war, finally to pay attention to us and listen to what we have to say.  We demand that you help us to build a better world.  It is because of you that we were forced to witness those terrible crimes whose consequences we now have to live with every single day of our lives.  We demand that you make good the damage you have done to us and enable us to achieve meaningful reconciliation and experience true peace.  Allow us to believe that fair and peaceful coexistence of all ethnicities and religions is possible.
 
We are speaking to you not just on our own behalf but for children and young people in other parts of the world whose lives are blighted by conflict and war.  Many of us children have been forced to flee our homes and endure the miseries of life in refugee camps.  We have been left to drift through life, beset by anguish and fear for our absent parents and relatives and the uncertainty of the future that lies ahead. In the camps we are often deprived of our right to education.  We go hungry, we freeze, we receive no care when we fall ill. Some of us are only here because our mothers were victims of wartime rape. That is hard for us to live with. As children we feel unwanted.  We urgently need support and assistance.
 
Look at us! It is we the children who are the worst-affected victims of war and displacement. The fear of death is our daily companion. 50 million of us are refugees. In our thousands we die of malnutrition, cold and epidemic diseases. Those of us who survive to adulthood and are finally able to take control of our own lives find ourselves facing a world  that lies in ruins – provided the war is in fact over, that is.  The inability of adults to live at peace with one another has left us facing a very difficult future and all too often a legacy of hatred. We are crushed by disappointment and often consumed by anger.
The global climate crisis and the COVID-19 pandemic now pose a further threat to the lives of each and every child in the world. We who have been or continue to be the victims of war and displacement need you to take action without any more delay. We have survived all the pain and suffering that war and displacement have caused us but now we want to be able to grow up in peace like other children, protected and safeguarded and with a decent future ahead of us, a future that we are determined to play our part in shaping.  We want to construct a better world for ourselves and our own children and so we are calling on you today to keep the promises that you made to us in the past and to help us. 
 
We want you
 
- to set up a Tribunal for the special purpose of dealing with crimes committed against children and young people, to create a U.N. Youth Council, and to urge all national governments to appoint their own Ombudsman for children's rights.
- to ensure universal respect for the Convention on the Rights of the Child. Every child is entitled to a life free from fear and discrimination in a just and peaceful world. That is just as true for children born into the world as a result of wartime rape.  They in particular must be provided with all the support they may need.
- to help refugee children.  Children living in refugee camps must be guaranteed a safe existence in decent conditions.
- to allow children and young people to have their say, at both the local and international levels, on matters of politics, economics, science, education and culture, and to encourage them to become involved and contribute as equals.
Ajna Jusić, Emina Boračić and Nurdin Mustafić
On behalf of the war children of Srebrenica and Bosnia and Herzegovina
 
 
For information, in Sarajevo contact:
Ms Ajna Jusić, Udruženje “Zaboravljena djeca rata” ["Forgotten Children of War"], [delete: /Sarajevo,/] 71000 Sarajevo, Bosna i Hercegovina
Tel.: 00 387 62 549 374, E-Mail zaboravljenadjecarata@outlook.com (Bosnian)
Contact for Društvo za ugrožene narode  / Society for Threatened Peoples in Sarajevo, Bosnia and Herzegovina : Ms Belma Zulčić ++387 33 213 707; ++387 61220883; Email: gfbv_sa@bih.net.ba (English, German, Bosnian)
Society for Threatened Peoples (STP)/Gesellschaft für bedrohte Völker (GfbV) in Germany has coordinated the distribution of this Appeal.
Contact at Society for Threatened Peoples (STP), Göttingen, Germany: Ms Jasna Causevic
++49 0151 56086370, Email: jcausevic@gfbv.de (English, German, Bosnian/Serbian/Croatian)
 

 
Gesellschaft für bedrohte Völker (GfbV) / Society for Threatened Peoples (STP) is an international human rights organisation which campaigns with and on behalf of threatened and persecuted ethnic and religious minorities, nationalities and indigenous peoples. GfbV/STP has been formally recognised by the United Nations. GfbV/STP also has participatory status with the Council of Europe. http://www.gfbv.de
 
 
 
 
